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It is with deep sadness that Metro Mining Ltd (ASX: MMI) announces that, Mr Jijun Liu, Non-Executive 

Director and representative of China Xinfa Group Corporation Limited, has suddenly passed away 

after a short illness. 

The Metro Mining Board of Directors wishes to convey their sincere condolences to Mr Liu’s family 

and friends. 

Mr Liu joined the Metro Board in 2015, having served as Non-Executive Director of Metro Mining’s subsidiary 

company, Cape Alumina, since 2008.  

“I wish to acknowledge Mr Liu’s contribution to the Board of both Metro Mining and Cape Alumina 

over the past decade.  I consider the long and respectful partnership and support given by Mr Liu 

and his company over the past 10 years to have been instrumental in the Bauxite Hills Mine 

successfully going into production in 2018,” Managing Director, Mr Simon Finnis said.  
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